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Can't find what you're looking for?
Topic: Assessment Premium - Learning Space - Online Learning

1 Ed-admin's
Learning Space -
an Online
Teaching and
Learning
Platform

Learning Space is a
solution to socially
distanced learning
- completely
integrated with Ed-
admin - and
encompassing a
wide range of
remote educational
functions. 

These features
Module include:

Virtual
Classes;
Learning
Plan: allows
for
submissions
of
assignments
which are
directly
linked to the
Gradebook;
Attendance
of virtual
lessons; and
COMIC: an
instant
messaging
platform
available for
educators to
reach their
pupils.

2 A teacher may
access the
Learning Space by
logging onto Ed-
admin with their
proper credentials.



3 From the
Assessment
Premium Module,
click on the
Learning Space
tab. Teachers will
be able to see all
classes that they
teach.

4 Should the
Learning Space not
be available, the
administrator has
to make sure that
the Learning Space
option - in the
Academic
Management
Module of the
admin portal - is
ticked.

5 This option is
available in the
Academic
Management
Module, under the
Sub-menus (AP)
tab.

After ticking the
Learning Space
sub-menu, click on
the Save button.



6 From the drop-
down menu, select
the desired term.

This allows you  to
see what was set
up in previous
terms, which can
then be used as a
guideline for the
current term (so as
to not overlap the
curriculum). In
addition, if a term
is being used for
revision, previous
terms can be used
as an indication as
to what was
assessed.

7 To see the classes
that teachers teach
in a specific grade,
this drop-down is a
handy filter option.

8 This ties in with
Academic
Management
Module;  the setup
is pulling from
there.



9 ...continued from
above. 

10 It is also pulling
from the Timetable
Schedules tab (for
Grouped Subjects).



11 Please note that
the administrator
has to enable the
grades that are to
be shown. To do
this, the
administrator
needs to go to the
Setup Module first. 

12 Under the Portal
Management tab -
and then the
Learning Space
sub-tab - select all
grades to be shown
and click the Save
button.

Only those grades
that are ticked will
show in the
Learning Space in
the Assessment
Premium tab for
teachers. In other
words, the
Learning Space tab
on the Assessment
Premium will turn
on based on this
selection.

If the Learning
Space in the
Assessment
Premium tab is
enabled, but no
grades are ticked,
then the Learning
Space tab should
not show at all (as
there is no grades
to show).



13 When clicking on
any of the courses
in the Assessment
Premium tab, a
new page will
open.

14 In the COMIC
page, teachers can
choose a grade and
a course, and then
write their
message in the
field (as shown in
this example).

By clicking on the
Send button, the
message will be
sent and will be
visible to everyone
in the class.

15 It is also possible
to choose a
conversation topic
and start typing in
the area shown in
this example.

Then click on the
Send button.



16 From the Learning
Plan tab, the status
and assessment of
a task can be
defined by using
the two drop-down
menus.

17 Only once the
Assessment is
selected is it
possible to
proceed.

18 By using the
update option,
submission and re-
submission dates
can be set.



19 The window shown
in this example will
open by clicking on
the pencil icon, and
teachers can
choose a due date.
The due date will
be defined for the
students.

20 There are five
different scenarios
available for the
due and re-
submission dates:

1. If the
student has
not
submitted
the task and
the due date
is not
passed, they
can simply
upload their
task;

2. If the
student has
not
submitted
the
assignment
and the due
date is
passed, they
will not be
able to
submit or
save the
assignment;

3. If the
student has
submitted
the
assignment
and there is
no re-
submission
date, the
student will
not be able
to edit the
submission
as the Save
and Submit
buttons will
be disabled;

4. If the
student has
submitted
the
assignment
and the



teacher
extends the
due date of
the
submission,
the
Submission
button will
remain open
until the
extension
date; and

5. If the
student has
not
submitted
the
assignment,
and it has
not passed
the re-
submission
date, the
submission
button will
remain open
and the
student can
have an
extension of
time.

21 Students will be
able to see the due
date of the task (as
shown here). 



22 In this space,
teachers can
provide details or
instructions that
the students need
to know for the
assessment, or
understand to
understand, in
order to submit it.

23 There are different
options to upload
files (using the
drag and drop
method), and
attach links or
videos.

When creating the
task is done,
clicking on the
Save button will
make the task
visible for students.

The maximum file
size that can be
uploaded is 25 MB.



24 This example
shows how a
student will be able
to view the task
description and
related
attachments.

25 All submissions by
students - sorted
by name - is
viewed in the
Submissions
section of the
Learning Plan tab:

A clipboard
icon with a
green tick
indicates a
submission
has been
made by a
student; and
A clipboard
icon with a
red tick
indicates an
overdue
submission.



26 To grade an
assignment,
teachers should
click on the pencil
icon.  

They can insert a
number between
0-100 as the mark,
and then click on
the Save button.

27 Using the box
indicated here,
feedback to a
student can be
submitted.



28 To set up a virtual
class, click on the
Setting button -
indicated by a gear
icon - in the
Assessment
Premium Module.

29 A window will
popup. Teachers
will have to insert
the link to the
classroom from
their chosen
platform (e.g.
Google Meet,
Google Hangouts,
Zoom), and click
on the Save
button.

This link will be
used for all of their
classrooms.



30 Under the Virtual
Classroom tab in
the Assessment
Module, click on
the Start New
Virtual Classroom
button.

After inserting the
topic, the
classroom will be
created.

31 A list of all the
virtual classes for
that specific
subject - and the
related details -
will be listed in this
section.

32 After clicking on
the Start Virtual
Classroom Now
button, the chosen
platform will open
up (either in a new
tab or new window,
depending on your
browser).

One of the major
benefits of
integrating with
BigBlueButton is
that students are
able to join directly
from their Learning
Space and
absenteeism can
be seen from Ed-
admin.



33 There are four
different scenarios
available for
starting a new
virtual class:

1. If there are no
links inserted in
the settings and
teachers do not
have any plans for
the BigBlueButton.
In this event,
teachers will
receive the
following message
and they have to
act on one of the
options.

34 2. If they don't
have any plans for
the BigBlueButton,
but they have the
link to the virtual
classroom, they
can start a new
session by using
the link they have
inserted in the
settings. They can
do this from the
Academic section
by clicking on the
Camera icon (as
shown here).

35 3. If they have
both BigBlueButton
plans and have
also inserted the
link to the virtual
classroom, clicking
on the following
option will start a
class (by using the
inserted link). The
BigBlueButton
option will be
considered as a
backup in this
situation.

4. If they have no
link to the virtual
classroom, but
they have
BigBlueButton
plans, then clicking
on this option will
start the class in
the BigBlueButton.



36 Student Learning
Space

Students access
their Learning
Space using the
following link:

schoolname-
learning.ed-
space.net

Log in by using the
student ID and
Password.

37 After logging into
the Learning
Space, the landing
page is the COMIC
page (a
communication
platform between a
student and an
educator).



38 All the registered
courses are shown
on the left. Below
that, the
communications
section shows
messages from the
teacher to the
entire class.

All assessments
are shown on the
right, as well as
the communication
section where
students can send
messages to the
educator and see
messages from
other students.
This
communication
platform is topic-
specific.

39 Arrow keys are
used to navigate
between all
assessments,
across the courses.
An example of this
type of
communication is a
student inquiring
about the due
date.

Students start
typing at the
bottom of this
section and then
click on the Send
button to send the
message to the
relevant educators.

40 From the
navigation panel on
the left, click on
the My Learning
Space tab.

Students will see
all the courses they
are enrolled for,
and the related
activities.

They can submit
assignments for
their lessons, and
also join virtual
classes (by clicking
on the indicated
icon).



41 On the right is a
section for the
upcoming events
or courses. This
section includes:

Overdue
activities;
Upcoming
activities;
Number of
messages
for that
topic;
Related
courses; and
Upcoming
due dates.

42 Courses can be
filtered based on
their status by
using the drop-
down menu and
then clicking on the
Search icon.

When the list of
courses is
displayed, students
can click on a
course name to
access it.



43 Clicking on a
subject allows
students to view
the communication
(COMIC tab), and
also submit an
assignment (Tasks
tab).

The COMIC shows
up in two sections:
the educator's
communication to
the whole class,
and the topic-
specific
communication
between the
logged-in students
and the educator.

44 Students view the
tasks at hand by
navigating onto the
Tasks tab.

On the left, there is
a list of all the
tasks related to the
course.



45 Tasks can be
filtered using the
Status drop-down
menu and then by
clicking on the
Search icon.

46 It is also possible
to use the Search
field, enter the
name of the
course, and then
hit the enter key
on the keyboard to
search for it.



47 To submit an
assignment, click
on the Submission
tab.

48 Using the following
field, students can
start typing - and
edit the text for the
submission - by
clicking on:

1. More text
editing
options;

2. More
paragraph
editing
options; and

3. Rich editing
features.

49 In order to add a
file, the drag and
drop feature can be
used. Click on the
file, drag it and
then drop it into
the box shown
here.

Submissions can
also include
pictures, video
links, and website
links by clicking on
the + button and
choosing the
desired option.



50 After clicking on
the Attach Link
option, the
following popup will
show and links will
be inserted when
clicking on the
Attach button.

51 The attached items
will be shown
below the upload
section.

52 After the student is
done editing the
submission, they
can click on the
Save button and
the changes will be
saved. Clicking on
the Submit button
will submit the
changes. After
clicking on the
Submit button,
further editing will
not be allowed.



53 From the
navigation panel on
the left, students
can click on the
Calendar tab to go
to the calendar and
the related events.

54 The Calendar
shows all the tasks
under their due
date. By clicking on
the arrows shown
here, the next or
previous month will
be displayed.


